Mrs. Beatrix Farrand Reef Point Bar Harbor, Maine

Dear Mrs. Farrand

Thank you for your letter of June 4th, which has just reached me.

I have communicated once more with the photographers, Stewart Brothers, and they promise to send you the negatives of the garden photographs within a few days. It seems that they have recently moved their office and are in a state of confusion.

Everything seems to be going along smoothly at the moment and I look forward to receiving your letter telling of Dumbarton Oaks suggestions as a result of Mr. Patterson's "findings" on his recent visit to Dumbarton Oaks. I can imagine how busy you both must be.

Yours sincerely,